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Website: www.greensborough.vic.edu.au 

Borough Bulletin 

07 May 2020 

Thursday 7 May 2020 Blue Dress-Up Day – Gold Coin Donation 

Friday 8 May 2020 

Collect Week 5 & 6 Learning Packs – 11:30AM to 1:30PM 

Drop off Red Learning Packs for marking 

Blue Dress-Up Day Gold Coin Donation Collection 

Friday 22 May 2020 
Collect Week 7 & 8 Learning Packs – 11:30AM to 1:30PM 

Drop off Green Learning Packs for marking 

Monday 8 June 2020 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 26 June 2020 Last Day of Term 2 

Tuesday 04 August 2020 MPS School Photo Day 

Principal’s Report 

As we started a new school year at the beginning of Term One and welcomed our new Preps to their first 

year of schooling, who could have envisaged that we’d be starting Term Two teaching remotely and holding 

meetings via video conferences?  Our goals throughout this pandemic and new teaching regime, are 

threefold.  The first is for our families to stay safe and well, the second is to deliver a teaching and learning 

program that caters for our students’ learning needs and the third is to come through this, having retained 

our strong community spirit and connectedness to GPS.  I think our community is working hard to ensure we 

will achieve these goals. 

We understand that the transition to remote learning this term has not been plain sailing and it’s been 

challenging for both families and staff.  We acknowledge the difficulties families are experiencing to work 

from home, supervise their children’s remote learning program, while also possibly caring for pre-schoolers 

or other family members, many with the added stress of reduced income.  To assist families, staff have 

worked hard to listen to feedback and ensure the Home Learning Packs are ‘user friendly’, and cater to the 

learning needs of their students.  Our first Home Learning Pack was a steep learning curve for everyone and 

some of our instructions and tasks were not easily understood by parents – staff worked hard to rectify this 

and judging by the huge reduction in the amount of phone and email queries, our second packs were easier 

for students and parents to follow.  We appreciate the helpful and positive feedback from parents and 

caregivers. 

I think our community should be proud of the way they have risen to the challenge presented by COVID-19 

and remote learning.  Everyone has worked hard to learn new skills and technologies, and adapt to this 

temporary situation.  Every cloud has its silver lining, and I’m sure you’d agree our School Captains and Vice 

Captains have risen to the occasion and are working hard to engage their peers and help them stay 

connected to the school.  Their videos and School Assembly presentations mean we can join together to 

celebrate our ‘Pupils of the Week.  I’d like to thank our PE teacher, Daniela Darling for coordinating this with 

our School Captains, Emma and James.  
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Both students and staff are excited by the use of Seesaw and are discussing how this can still be incorporated 

in teaching and learning programs when we all return to school.  Staff are pleased to be able to give timely 

feedback to tasks uploaded on this platform. Families may notice that aides who work in your child’s 

classroom, may also give feedback on students’ work.  This is because the aides are an integral part of the 

teaching and learning programs in classrooms and are involved in all aspects of student work.  They take 

great pride and pleasure in celebrating students’ achievements. 

Dress In Blue Day 

Today was our “Dress In Blue Day” when many of 

us dressed in blue to show our support for our police 

officers.  Today’s fundraiser will be for the Police 

Legacy Remembrance Foundation and families can 

donate a gold coin tomorrow when everyone comes 

to collect their new Home Learning pack and drop 

off their current pack, between 11.30am and 

1.30pm 

This fundraiser is for a terrific cause and is a great 

way to use the coins that are collecting in our wallets 

and purses as we’ve working in a cashless society 

for the last few weeks.  I hope many of you had a 

chance to upload your photo on Seesaw, so we can 

see everyone dressed in blue! 

Students’ Songs 

When the Formidable Vegetables visited our school last term, they created 

several songs with class groups.  The songs were both entertaining and 

educational.  The songs have been placed on our school blog under the 

Sustainability Tab or families can follow the link below.  

http://2020athomelearningresources.global2.vic.edu.au/sustainability-at-g-p-s/ 

2021 Prep Enrolments 

If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage them to 

register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students).  We have already had a 

number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2021 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next 

year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 

Annual Privacy Reminder  

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school 

functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy. 

Please take time to remind yourself of the school’s collection statement, found on our website 

www.Greensborough.vic.edu.au  

For more information about privacy, see: Schools’ Privacy Policy – information for parents.  This information 

also available in nine community languages. 

We look forward to school resuming and teaching our students face to face once more.  At this stage we 

have no further updates from DET as to when that will be.  In the meantime I encourage families to continue 

to stay safe and do the best you can with your home learning routine.  And remember, if you can’t complete 

all tasks, that’s okay…..just do the best you can and keep communicating with your class teacher. 

We wish all our mothers and carers a very happy Mothers’ Day this Sunday May 10th. 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 
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PE REPORT  

Sock Ladder Challenge 

Well done to the students who participated in the Sock Ladder Challenge.  It was great to see your smiling 

faces and it looked like you had lots of fun doing it.  

These students will receive a certificate and a little prize in their take home packs on Friday: 

 Stephanie (Prep) 

 Tamim (Prep) 

 Kaushik (1/2A) 

 Lachie (1/2B ) 

 Connor (1/2B) 

 Liam (3/4A) 

 Caden (3/4A) 

 Kayleigh (3/4B) 

Congratulations! 

Mrs Darling…

 

Library News 

Hello everyone. I hope that you are all well and managing in these 

strange times.  I just wanted to remind you that there are many options 

for your children to access literature if they are looking for something 

to read.  I have mentioned Story Box Library – we have free access 

until the 6th June. 

The link is https://storyboxlibrary.com.au/  

 User name – green01 

 Password – green01 

It has quality Australian literature read by well- known Australian storytellers.  Please have a look. 

Your children could also check out some of the websites of their favourite authors.  David Williams is doing 

readings from his many wonderful books.  Roald Dahl’s website has lots of entertaining activities for children.  

Tristan Bancks has chapters from Detention and Two Wolves that are excellent for older readers.  And stars 

read JK Rowling’s Harry Potter.  Videos are posted weekly on Harry Potter at Home.  An audio-only version 

will be streamed for free on Spotify and Spotify Kids for children. 

With so much of the outside world currently out of bounds, the #ReadtheWorld initiative brings the creative 

and imaginative world of children’s stories into the lives of children across the world.  As part of a collaboration 

between UNICEF, the International Publishers Association, and the World Health Organization, popular 

children’s authors read extracts of their books to millions of children and young people currently amid the 

COVID-19 pandemic https://www.unicef.org/coronavirus/read-the-world 

And of course your local library will have many ebooks that can be borrowed.  They can be read on a kindle 

or ipad. 

If you have some great websites that the children can access you can message me via Seesaw and I will put 

them on the blog.  

Take care 

Looking forward to seeing everyone very soon, 

Jen Farley 

Teacher librarian 

 

https://storyboxlibrary.com.au/
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‘Thunk It’ with Mr Stephens 

Design your Dream House Competition 

Hello Families of Greensborough Primary School, 

Everyone can thunk!  Thunking is a simple activity that anyone of any age 

can do.  All it takes is a simple idea, prompt or message that makes you 

thunk about the world in a totally new way.  Generally, at school, we do 

a lot of ‘thunking’.  Sometimes we ‘thunk’ alone; sometimes we ‘thunk 

together’. 

 

So far our weekly thunks have included Time 

Travel and the meaning of ANZAC Day.  There have been over 50 responses from 

students and families P - 6 on their thoughts on these topics.  This fortnight, I am 

holding a very special competition open to all students on the topic of a dream home.  

I have already received some fantastic contributions.  I will announce the winner next 

Wednesday 13th May with a very special ‘You Thunk It’ award.  We have already 

had two previous winners and you can see their special awards on the website. 

If you are wondering what this thunking is all about, visit the ‘Thunk It with Mr Stephens’ page on the blog. 

You will find this fortnight’s thunk titled ‘The Big Orange Splot’.  

Feel free to leave a comment on the blog (scroll down to the 

bottom of the page) or send me an email with contributions. 

http://2020athomelearningresources.global2.vic.edu.au/thunk-it-with-mr-stephens/ 

Happy Thunking! 

Mr Stephens 
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3/4 Inquiry - Marble Runs 

This Term our Inquiry focus is ‘Design and Technology’ and we will 

making a recycled marble run, helping students to get creative as well 

as learn a few simple laws of physics.  We will take their marble on an 

adventure through a course, using just gravity as ‘fuel’.  We will be 

using materials that are already lying around in your recycling box.  

Basically, things that will make tunnels, chutes and towers.  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Term 2 - Current Week  

Prep Tomas 
For using his Magic Words in his writing and sounding out words he 

doesn't know. 

Grade 1/2A Adam C 
For great imagination in creating a rocket for his Integration Studies 

task. 

Grade 1/2 B  Hugo S 
For his Sensational effort on his Spaceship for Design and 

Technology.   You worked so hard! 

Grade 3/4 A  Hugo F 
For his narrative titled ‘Five-Eight to the Rescue’.  Your opening 

paragraph really grabbed my attention.  Well done Hugo! 

Grade 3/4 B  Tiffany  
For the pride shown in her ‘Groups in my Community’ Symbols for 

Inquiry work. 

Grade 5/6 A  Daisy For her wonderful ‘Big Write’ about the masquerade ball. 

Grade 5/6 B Louis 
For his outstanding writing piece ‘Don’t let the pigeons drive the 

truck’. 

Chinese Isabella 3/4A 
For her fabulous work and efforts in completing all tasks set for week 

1 and 2. The giant panda research poster was excellent. 

PE Amber  5/6B 
For including informative observations about her pulse rate into her 

exercise journal. Well done! 
 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

Ms Gauci’s Cereal Box Marble Run 



PATHS 

 

Laura Tillotson 

PATHS Coordinator 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 



Parents & Friends 

Easter Raffle  

Thank you to all the generous families who donated eggs and chocolates for our 

Easter Raffle.  The raffle has been suspended until we all return to school. 

Entertainment Books  

Get your new Entertainment Membership 

today to support Greensborough Primary 

School and receive this year's exclusive 

Entertainment offers. 

Entertainment Memberships can start 

anytime and are packed with thousands of 

substantial savings on dining, travel and fun 

family activities.  

The Membership App is easy to download to start using instantly.  New offers are added weekly for ongoing 

value all year round. 

https://www.entertainment.com.au/subscription?fundraiser=189481 

Thankyou, 

Kim Hill 

On behalf of P&F 

 

Diamond Valley Community Support Financial Assistance  

Diamond Valley Community support (DVCS) is an independent not-

for-profit organisation that provides direct aid, assistance, support 

and information for people who live in the Banyule City Council area 

and have an address showing on their Centrelink card in one of the 

following suburbs: Briar Hill, Bundoora (part of), Eltham North (part 

of), Greensborough (part of), Lower Plenty, Montmorency, St 

Helena and Watsonia.  

DVCS services currently include a Back to School Program that provides eligible families a cheque for $100 

per child (up to $500 per family).  The cheque will be made out to the school, and is to be used for educational 

purposes, i.e. Subject Contributions, camps, excursions, and so on.  DVCS is located at Shop 378a Level 3, 

Greensborough Plaza. Ph: 03 9435 8282 / 03 9435 5440. 

 

Oz Child School Counselling Services  

Families new to the school may not be aware, that at Greensborough Primary our 

students are able to access counselling provided by the OzChild organization. This is a 

great service to families as it means there is very little disruption to the students’ day as 

there is no travel time and parents don’t need to take time off work. In order to receive 

counselling families need to obtain a Mental Health Care Plan and a referral letter from 

your GP and return them to school and we will forward them to OzChild. 

We have been very fortunate to have had excellent health professionals provided to us and our current 

counsellor is no exception. If any families would like further information about this service please contact 

Margaret or myself at any time. 

https://www.entertainment.com.au/subscription?fundraiser=189481


Family Information Details 

Thank you to all the families who returned the forms with student information details that were sent home in 

Term 1.  Unfortunately, not everyone has returned their forms.  We would be very grateful if you could check 

around at home and return your form. It is important that all families check these details and return them to 

us with any changes to contact numbers and also medical information to ensure student safety and speedy 

communication with parents. 

Families are also asked to check information re employment details as these may have changed recently 

due to Victoria’s State of Emergency and the Lock-Down Restrictions.  Student funding from the Government 

is driven by the levels of schooling of students and their family and community characteristics, e.g. types of 

employment, so it is important we enter the correct data to receive the correct funding entitlement for our 

students.  

 

Link to Greensborough Primary School Blog: 

http://2020athomelearningresources.global2.vic.edu.au/ 
 

CSEF – Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides 

payments for eligible students to attend activities like: 

 School camps or trips  

 Swimming and school-organised sport programs 

 Outdoor education programs 

 Excursions and incursions. 

Due to the Covid-19 Shut-Down some families who were ineligible to apply for the CSEF may have had a 

change to their financial circumstances and may now qualify for a Health Care Card.   

Families holding an eligible Health Care Card, Pensioner Concession Card, Veterans Affairs Gold Card, or a 

temporary foster parent can submit a CSEF form to the office when school returns. 

A CSEF application form has been provided at the bottom of this newsletter.  Please note due dates have 

been extended beyond the period of the Shut-Down. 

When filling in your form you can list more than one student if they are attending the same school.  You will 

need to present a copy of your valid Health Care Card with your completed form. 

Submitting your CSEF form can be done in person to the office once school resumes or you can email the 

completed form and copy of your card to Greensborough.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au now.  Call Mehgan if you 

have any questions. 

Payments amounts for 2020 are: 

 $125 per year for each eligible primary school student 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

http://2020athomelearningresources.global2.vic.edu.au/
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